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BOF – Minutes – 1.13.2022 
 
The Board of Finance Quarterly Meeting minutes of January 13, 2022. 
 
BOF Members Present: Pari Forood, Chairman; Janet Graaff; Emily Vail; Michael Voldstad; Joseph 
Woddard.  Absent: Rick Cantele Also Present: Joseph Cleaveland, Comptroller; Curtis Rand, First 
Selectman; Chris Williams, Selectman; Sue Bucceri, SCS Board Clerk; Sandra Welwood, Town Auditor; 
Emily Egan, Secretary.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm. 
 
M. Voldstad made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2021 and December 1, 2021 
meetings.  J. Woodard seconded, and the minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
Sandra Welwood, Town Auditor, presented the Town Audit report to the Board of Finance.  She 
mentioned it was a smooth audit and all personnel were very responsive and provided all the information 
to the auditors as requested.  She noted that all the rules must be followed when expending grant funds 
from the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) and to maintain detailed records and support for a thorough 
reconciliation.   She also mentioned the State Single Audit (Source State Compliance Supplement) where; 
The auditee is responsible for the preparation of the Schedule of Expenditures of State Financial 
Assistance and the independent auditor is responsible for issuing an opinion on whether the Schedule is 
presented fairly in all material respects in relation to the auditee’s financial statements taken as a whole. 
The independent auditor also has the responsibility under the State Single Audit (SSA) Act to determine 
the major state programs (an important aspect of conducting a State Single Audit); the Schedule of 
Expenditures of State Financial Assistance serves as the primary basis for the auditor making that 
determination. Therefore, appropriate major program determination by the auditor is highly dependent on 
the accuracy and completeness of the information that makes up the Schedule of Expenditures of the State 
Financial Assistance.  This also, applies to Federal Single Audits as well.  J. Woodard made a motion to 
receive an accept the Town Audit report by the auditor to present at the Annual Town Meeting.  M. 
Voldstad seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.   
 
Tax Collector’s Quarterly Report 
J. Cleaveland reported that at this time Tax Collection is at 64.05% and Interest and Liens are at 80.31%; 
same compared to previous years.  J. Woodard made a motion to accept the Tax Collector’s quarterly 
report.  M. Voldstad seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.   
 
Salisbury Central School (SCS) Board of Education (BOE) Quarterly Report 
S. Bucceri gave an update on the SCS BOE Budget.  The extra custodian they hired at the beginning of 
COVID, will continue to keep this position through the remainder of the school year.  They had added 
this to the budget, but was only expected to stay until December.  The school received a grant from 
Elementary Secondary School Emergency Relief fund (ESSER); they plan to cover the expense of the 
extra custodian with this funding.  This grant will also cover some of the summer school and after school 
homework club program expenses. Line Item 3000 – Tuition/Summer School is $11,000 over budget at 
this time.  The BOE is happy with where the budget is right now, and next month they will begin working 
on the 2022-2023 budget.  The BOE has offered seven teachers, who fit a certain criteria, an early 
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retirement incentive package.  Two teachers have decided to take the package so far, the deadline for the 
decision from the candidates is January 28, 2022.  One increase expected for the 2022-2023 budget is 
insurance.  J. Graaff made a motion to accept the SCS BOE quarterly report.  E. Vail seconded, and the 
motion was approved unanimously.   

Board of Selectmen (BOS) Quarterly Report 
J. Cleaveland presented the quarterly report for the Board of Selectmen. J. Cleaveland noted the following 
line items: 
Statement of Revenues  
Page 1 – 2150 (OTHER): J. Cleaveland reminded the BOF that last year we received just under $200,000 
from USDA grants for the Transfer Station and $550,000 in reimbursements for the Twin Lakes Road 
project that was overdue.  This is why there is a disparity in governmental grants.   
Page 1 – 6120 (TOWN CLERK) & 7110 (CONSTRUCTION): Last year at this time, the Town Clerk had 
already surpassed their budget for the year after 6 months, due to the influx of land transactions.  Under 
Construction, the Building Department has collected approximately $60,000 more in revenue than last 
year, as people are starting to do renovations to their homes that they purchased the previous year.  By the 
end of January both Town Clerk & Construction should reach their budgets for the year.   
Page 1 – 7200 (RECREATION):  The Paddle Tennis group did a fundraiser to help cover the costs of 
upgrades needed to the courts.  The increase in recreation revenue includes those funds collected from the 
fundraising.   
Statement of Expenditures 
Page 2 – 1026 (ASSESSOR):  Expenditures are down because revaluation was last year.   
Page 2 – 1049 (LAND USE) & 1097 (CONSERVATION): The Land Use and Conservation line items 
were combined into one.  On Line 1097 Conservation expenses are down to offset the increase in Land 
Use expenses.   
Page 3 – 3010 (HIGHWAY GEN MAIN): Dave Warner, the new mechanic for our Highway Department, 
has helped save the Town a substantial amount of money on repairs to equipment, approx. $40,000 less 
than the previous year, and kept more of the repairs in house. 
Page 4 – 7040 (TROTTA FIELD): The increase is due to the expenditure for the paddle tennis courts, 
which was previously discussed in Revenues, 7200-Recreation. 
Page 4 – 7020 (LAKE MANAGEMENT) & 7030 (WEED HARVESTER):  There was an increase 
(approx. $30,000) in Lake Management; testing and chemical treatment for 2 years on Twin Lakes. 
Page 5 – 8510 (CEMETERIES): There was approximately an $11,000 increase from last year; tree work 
done at the cemetery behind Town Hall. 
LEGAL FEES – C. Rand mentioned the difficulty of planning legal fees in the budgets; not easy to 
allocated specific numbers for each of the legal fee line items, as the town doesn’t know what issues may 
come up.   
J. Woodard made a motion to accept the BOS Quarterly report.  E. Vail seconded, and the motion was 
approved unanimously.   

C. Rand gave a brief overview of a draft CNE Rail Road building and Factory Pond Restoration Plan 
2022.  The draft plan includes the following:  

1. Dam restoration using original materials (Paid with Bauer/Town funds, early 2022; Managed by 
Board of Selectmen) 

2. Exterior work to the rail road building (Paid with Bauer/Town funds, winter spring 2022; 
Managed by Salisbury Historic Commission and Selectmen - *Exterior assessments are underway 
and if the estimates exceed expectation, we may seek State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) 
funding instead of Town or Bauer) 
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3. Traffic flow, parking and pedestrian improvements and landscape evaluation (Paid with ARPA
funds/Town funds 2022; Managed by Salisbury Planning and Zoning Commission)

4. Restoration of the interior of the rail road building (SHPO state grants.  Spring, summer 2022;
Managed by the Salisbury Association/ Historic Commission/Selectmen)

5. Occupation/uses of the building proposals (2022; Votes at Town Meeting/Selectmen/P&Z)

E. Vail made a motion to authorize up to $55,000 from the Bauer fund to use on the dam restoration and 
exterior of the railroad station building.  J. Woodard seconded, and the motion was approved 
unanimously.

E. Vail made a motion to amend the Board of Finance Meeting times (unless noted on the schedule), from 
7pm to 6pm.  J. Woodard seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.

J. Woodard mentioned that he found the CCM Training very helpful as a new board member and 
recommended it to the other members.  Training is completely online at this time.

J. Woodard made a motion to adjourn at 8:17pm.  M. Voldstad seconded, and the motion was approved 
unanimously.
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